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Effective communication between the Department and the various Camps of the Department is still lacking. 
Communication is an important aspect of conducting the Department business and providing effective and 
timely communication to the Camps. 
 
In addition, distribution of the Michigan Messenger Newsletter can not be accomplished without a 
designated Camp contact person with an accurate and functioning Email address. 
 
The Department has requested on several occasions the designation of a responsible party in each Camp 
with a working Email address.  
 
As that request has not been honored by all Camps, it is therefore ordered from this date forward, that all 
Camps must provide the Department Secretary with the name of at least one contact person and their Email 
address. That person will be responsible for receiving E-mailings and communications from the Department 
and distributing these communications to all members of their respective Camps.   
 
The phone number and mailing address of the designated person who will receive the Email is also 
beneficial in the event there is an electronic malfunction in the various Email systems and devices. 
 
 
In Fraternity, Charity and Loyalty 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul Davis 
Department Commander 
Department of Michigan 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
 
 
 
 
 
 
George Boller 
Department Secretary 
Department of Michigan 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 


